

Mr Janez Potocnik
European Commissioner for Science
and Research
European Commission
B-1049 Brussels
BELGIUM

Dear Commisioner Potocnik,

I am pleased to inform you that the scientific and administrative councils of University Paris I have carefully studied the Commission Recommendation of 11 March 2005 on the European Charter for Researchers and on a Code of Conduct for the Recruitment of Researchers.

Being in agreement with all the principles and ideas of these documents addressed both to researchers and their employers, the scientific council at its meeting held on the 17th of September and the administrative council at its meeting held on the 1st of October 2007 have voted unanimously for the above-mentioned texts.

Consequently, University Paris I will disseminate and promote the Charter and the Code and, in accordance with the French law, will progressively develop the actions in favour of such a European harmonization.

Yours sincerely,

Best regards

Done at Paris, 30 October 2007

Pierre-Yves HENIN

President of University Paris I Panthéon-Sorbonne